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Aloha, Chair Wakai, Vice Chair Chang and committee members. I am Larry Veray, Chairman for 
the Pearl City Neighborhood Board No. 21. I am submitting this testimony representing our board 
as a whole. In our 2025 legislative priorities relocating the Post Office is one of our requirements 
for Pearl City. Our Neighborhood Board has received numerous complaints about the traffic 
congestion at the intersection of Acacia Road and Kamehameha Highway. A creative idea to help 
mitigate traffic congestion at that intersection is to relocate the Pearl City Post Office from its 
present location to the Pearl City Peninsula across from Lehua Elementary School and improve 
public safety and traffic issues I am in STRONG SUPPORT OF HCR33.  
 
Advantages in moving the Pearl City Post Office to the Pearl City Peninsula: 

• Improve public safety for the hundreds of Pearl City residents driving their vehicles to and 
from the Post Office on a very narrow driveway into oncoming traffic.  

• Eliminate the numerous pedestrians that walk into the Post Office driveway that was a 
huge safety issue 

• Allow for a new driveway from Kamehameha Hwy to the back entrance of Walmart parking 
lot to be built  

• Improve throughput of Westbound traffic allowing for a right turn lane to be installed and 
to allow vehicles to transit to Sam Club and Walmart 

• Offer an opportunity to expand the size of the Post Office relocated to the Pearl City 
Peninsula with larger parking lot for its 75 vehicles and residents 

• Offer more larger cluster mailboxes with the much higher demand of packages arriving at 
the Post Office 

• Offer this better location for the Post Office with the Transit Oriented Development with 
the expected high-rise apartments to be built within two blocks of the Post Office. 
 

Please approve HCR33. Mahalo! 

Larry S. Veray 
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April 02, 2025 

Leinaala Baitlon (Individual) 

Regarding: Support of HCR 33. Requesting The Postmaster General Of The United States Postal 

Service To Relocate The Pearl City Post Office To The United States Navy Property On The 

Pearl City Peninsula. 

 

Aloha Chair, Vice Chair, and members of the committee, 

My name is Leinaala Baitlon and I am testifying in support of HCR 33. Relocating the Pearl City 

post office to Pearl City Peninsula.  

In the past decade Acacia Rd has become heavily congested with traffic due to the shopping 

centers in the area, gas station, gym, and stores. This has also caused congestion on 

Kamehameha Hwy. There have been instances where I have taken my daughter to go to retrieve 

her mail in her P.O. box and because of the rush of cars coming from Kamehameha Hwy. going 

up Acacia Rd. we have had several near accidents. Especially from drivers who run the red light. 

Relocating the Pearl City post office will be safer for its users. 

 

I appreciate the opportunity to testify in support of HCR 33. 

 

Mahalo, 

 

Leinaala Baitlon 
 QZ 
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